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To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Carl Smart, Director 

Date: November 25, 2015 

Subject: Type 2 Short Term Rental License Applications Report Update 

 

 
As a result of City Council action on November 13, 2015, the Austin Code Department (ACD) is 

not issuing any Type 2 Short Term Rental licenses for applications received after November 

12, 2015. Through a memorandum dated November 19, 2015, City Council was provided two 

spreadsheets identifying existing Short Term Rental (STR) operating license applications 

divided into two groups. Group 1 included applications received prior to September 17, 2015 

(19 applications) and Group 2 includes applications received between September 17, 2015 – 

November 12, 2015 (25 applications). In summary, 16 STR Type 2 Operating Licenses were 

issued, 5 licenses were denied and 4 applicants withdrew their applications. Property owners 

who were denied a license will receive a letter from ACD informing them of the license denial.  

 

ACD staff is continuing to process all 19 applications identified in the Group 1 spreadsheet in 

accordance with standard review procedures and time limits.  

 
Please contact me if you have any questions or if you need further information.  

 
 

Carl Smart 

Austin Code Director 

 
cc: Marc A. Ott, City Manager 

Rey Arellano, Assistant City Manager 

 
 






